TOWN OF YACOLT, WASHINGTON
TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

DATE March 18", 2013
CALL TO ORDER
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
ROLL CALL ATTENDANCE
PRESENT: Mayor, Jeff Carothers
Councilmember(s): Josh Karl, Lewis Gerhardt, Vince Myers, Rick Urias, Dave Hancock
ABSENT: None
STAFF: Crystal Lewis: Customer Service Clerk
Pete Roberts: Public works Director
David Ridenour: Town Attorney

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING March 4th, 2013
MOTION: Councilmember: Hancock
SECOND: Gerhardt
ABSENT: None
Vote: 5-0
No: 0
*Motion Passed.
LATE CHANGES TO THE AGENDA
CITIZEN COMMUNICATION
None
OLD BUSINESS
None
NEW BUSINESS:

A. Relay for Life-Tracie Gorbet
Tracie was present to discuss the American Cancer Society Relay for Life of North Clark County. The
relay will be August 17-18, 2013 at Battle Ground High School Stadium. She said there can be individuals
and groups. She left brochures and posters’ to be hung in local businesses and displayed at Town Hall.
*Information Only

B. Open Public Meeting with Clark County Sheriff’s Office-
The Mayor opened the public meeting at 7:05. The mayor explained the reason for holding the public
meeting with the Clark County Sheriff’s office was so the resident’s could share their concerns with the
sheriff’s office. Commander Steve Shea was present to answer questions from the residents. Bill Rowe
and Rhonda Rowe were present to discuss excessive speeders on E. Yacolt Road. Daisy, who is a school
bus driver, was present to discuss the excessive speed of vehicles on E Yacolt, Railroad, and Lucia Falls
Road. Commander Shea discussed getting a speed van up here so that drivers could see how fast they
are driving. He also said he would talk to the reserve deputies to see if they were willing to patrol early
in the morning and write tickets to speeders. Cyril Young was present to discuss the use of marijuana in
open places and to discuss seven of his windows being shot out. There was discussion about forming a
neighborhood watch. The Mayor discussed planning a meeting with supervisor of neighborhood watch
at the sheriff's office and the residents interested in participating in a neighborhood watch program.
Public meeting was adjourned at 7:53.
Mayors Comments



The Mayor thanked everyone for coming to the meeting. And also mentioned the newsletter would be
going out shortly.

Public Works Report

Pete mentioned the Spring Clean up will be April 13™.

Treasurers Report

Cindy is at training. Crystal also mentioned the newsletter would be out this week.

WARRANTS

*Current Expenses: S 4,399.96

*City Streets: $3,179.57
*Cemetery $8.81
*Storm water $98.59

*Warrants presented in the amount of $7,686.93
MOTION: Hancock

SECOND: Gerhardt

VOTE: 5-0

NO: 0

ABSENT: None

Motion unanimously passed.

ADIJOURN 7:57 pm
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Town

Minutes approved on 3/18/2013



